PRACTICE PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 17th December 2015
Present: 
Staff: Dr S Kurien-George, Dr Rajkumar, Sue Lane, Angela Allenby

Patients: Peter Axe, Christine Axe , Stephen Belcher, Jean Ellerton,  John Ellerton,Peter Cowling, Janice Cressey, Barbara Boulton, Alan Bell
Chairman:  Mr Axe opened the meeting.

Apologies: Jim Harding, Mary Pollock, Ken Bailey, Pamela Brown, Janice Blanchard,
Minutes from last meeting

Minutes approved by the PPG as a true record.   All receptionists have now undergone intensive Customer/Telephone Training on their training afternoon in December as per action plan.
PPG Chairs Meeting – Wednesday 9th December
Mrs Ellerton attended the above meeting.  As the practice had not received any minutes as yet Mrs Ellerton raised a few points from the meeting.
· Discussion around the newly developed Care Network – the practice is in the West along with the Birches, Church Lane and Trent View practices.  The idea being there will be one single point of contact for these practices in their area that can be contacted re patient’s needs and they will co-ordinate care for that patient.  Mrs Ellerton reported that the PPG chairs felt they should have some involvement in the Care Network development and that Ian Reekie was asked to try and get Dr Jaggs-Fowler to attend the next meeting.  There are some issues as the cohort for West is widespread over outlying villages that work differently to town practice also one practice is on a different clinical system which could prove problematic if 7 day opening comes into force.
· Discussion around the role of Nurse Practitioners and whether that would be an option for Oswald Road.  We have 2 nurses and in the New Year are looking at the training of two Health Care Assistants to relieve the nurse appointments.  Dr Raj explained the role of the nurse practitioner and felt that was of more use to larger practices where it is more difficult to get a GP appointment.

· Discussion around Veterans and whether there was any specialised care in place or could be flagged up in their records.   
PPG Induction Booklet
The practice now has copies of the booklet for any new PPG members.  Looks good but some of the PPG felt it was quite a thick document and hoped it wouldn’t put members off.
Electronic Prescribing

Practice went live for electronic prescribing on 12th November and was going well so far.  Patients have to nominate a pharmacy in order for prescription to go electronically; controlled drugs cannot be prescribed this way and still have to be printed.  Mrs Ellerton had been informed that this was compulsory by the last chemist she went to however it is the patient’s’ choice whether they want to collect or not.
Any other business

· Mr Belcher wanted to thank the practice staff for all the help and support he has received in recent weeks.
No other business – meeting closed.

Next meeting will be held on Thursday 17th March 2016 at 12.30pm.

The Patient Participation Group at The Oswald Road Medical Centre welcomes new members to join their meetings.  Please inform the reception if you would like to attend the meetings.
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